### Memorandum April 20, 2007

To:

TR-070696 File

From:

Kathy Hunter, Transportation Safety Compliance Manager

Subject:

TR-070696 - Notice of Posting and Publication

RCW 81.53.060 contains specific requirements about publishing and posting notice of a potential closure of a highway-railroad grade crossing.

Attached is a notice of possible closure of the Hickox Road railroad crossing located in Mount Vernon. This notice was physically posted at the crossing from April 20 through May 17, 2007 by commission staff member Alan Dickson, MCLE Special Investigator. This notice was also published in the Skagit Valley Herald under the Legal Notices section on April 20 and 21, 2007. See attachment for verification of publication in the newspaper.

## Skagit Valley Herald

### Client:

WA UTILIT	IES & T	RANSPOR	TATION COMMIS	SION
Account #	40021296 Ad #		60429	
Phone:	(360)	664-1106		
Fax:				
Address:	P.O. BOX 47250			
	OLYM	PIA, WA 9	8504-7250	
Sales Rep.:				
3045 Legal	Typist			
Phone:	(360) 424-4567			
Fax:	(360) 424-5300			
Email:	classified@skagitvalleyherald.com			
Entry date:	04/18/2007		11:00 AM	
Class.:	0003	Open Rate	e Legals	
Requested By	<b>/:</b>			
Start Date:	04/20/2007			
End Date:	04/21/2007			
Publications:	Skagit Valley Herald			

### NOTICE HICKOX ROAD HIGHWAY-RAIL GRADE CROSSING

BNSF Railway has filed a petition with the Utilities and Transportation Commission to close this railroad crossing. If you would like to comment on this petition e-mail your comments to records@wutc.wa.gov or send your written comments to:

Carole Washburn, Executive Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Please include our reference number, TR-070696. You must submit your comments by May 17, 2007. If you have questions about the proposed petition, call Kathy Hunter at (360) 664-1257 or send her an e-mail, khunter @wutc.wa.gov.

Published April 20 and 21, 2007 SVH-1144

# Proof



# NOTICE

# HICKOX ROAD HIGHWAY-RAIL GRADE CROSSING

BNSF Railway has filed a petition with the Utilities and Transportation Commission to close this railroad crossing. If you would like to comment on this petition e-mail your comments to <u>records@wutc.wa.gov</u> or send your written comments to:

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission Carole Washburn, Executive Secretary Olympia, WA 98504-7250 P.O. Box 47250

Please include our reference number, TR-070696. You must submit your comments by May 17, 2007. If you have questions about the proposed petition, call Kathy Hunter at (360) 664-1257 or send her an e-mail, khunter@wutc.wa.gov.